VILLAGE OF ROUND LAKE HEIGHTS
619 W. PONTIAC COURT – BOARD ROOM
COMMITTEE MEETING – DECEMBER 6, 2022

CALL TO ORDER
The Village of Round Lake Heights Board Meeting was called to order by Mayor Lumpkins at 7:00 pm


ROLL CALL		Trustee Meeks = Present		Trustee Weigand= Present
Trustee Walker = Present		Trustee Mahoney = Absent
Trustee Katzel = Present		Trustee Pekar = Present
			Mayor Lumpkins = Present		Village Clerk Carrillo= Present
			Also Present = Laura from the American Red Cross

Mayor Lumpkins requested a motion to amend the agenda and add The American Red Cross as item A. 

MOTION	A motion was made by Trustee Katzel, Seconded by Trustee Meeks and unanimously approved to amend the agenda and add The American Red Cross as item A. 
AUDIENCE 
COMMENTS	There was nothing to report.

ADMINISTRATIVE

The American Red Cross
	Laura introduced herself to the Committee and stated she was interested in including the Village in a program called sound the alarm save a life. It is a program that where volunteers assist residents to put in smoke detectors in the older homes. They come out with about 60 people and go house to house to put in smoke detectors or replace them at no charge to the residents. Mayor Lumpkins stated he was on board and would like to include all the Round Lake Area. He stated he would get her in contact with the fire department and they should be able to assist with this. 

School District	Mayor Lumpkins stated that the school district approached him and wanted to change the name of Indian Hill Elementary School. They wanted to get the Boards input. Trustee Meeks stated the school district could use the money on better things. Mayor Lumpkins stated that they would be at the January 17th Committee meeting. 

New Police Truck	Mayor Lumpkins stated that the new police truck would be at the next meeting. It is just getting a new bedliner and will be parked outside at the next Board Meeting.

Roads in Pasquinelli	Mayor Lumpkins stated that the Roads in the Pasquinellli subdivision will be done next year. He wanted to make sure he mentioned it. 

Rollins Road Construction
	Mayor Lumpkins stated that there would be construction on Rollins Road starting next year. He would be getting more details at the Friday meeting and will let the Committee know. 

Tax Levy	Mayor Lumpkins stated that everyone should have a copy of the Tax Levy He stated it would be on the next Board Meeting. 

CORRESPONDENCE	
Clerk Carrillo stated there was nothing to report.

COMMITTEE
REPORTS
Administrative and Finance 
There was nothing to report.

Public Works and Building and Zoning 
	There was nothing to report.

Public Safety and Ordinances
	Mayor Lumpkins stated that Officer Vyhnanek was not working for the police department anymore.

OLD BUSINESS	Mayor Lumpkins stated that Christmas Bonuses would be getting distributed. He stated he intended to give one of the Officers a little more due to his assistance in training. 

NEW BUSINESS	There was nothing to report.

EXECUTIVE SESSION
	The Board did not enter executive session.

MOTION		A motion was made by Trustee Katzel, Seconded by Trustee Meeks
and unanimously passed to adjourn.


ADJOURNMENT 7:18 P.M.
Respectfully Submitted,

Erica Carrillo
Village Clerk
